Hi Everyone

I firstly want to say a huge thankyou for supporting the bLU cRU SA Junior Cup series for not only this year but since it's inception in 2022, it means a lot.

We have been trying hard to gather enough numbers to hold a series this year, we had 9 contracts go out at the start of the year but only 3 signed contracts returned to us, we have followed up with those people but they are doing different things in their racing now, we delayed the start for the season until April 13/14 to try and get more numbers together but after much advertising there has been no more interest, we have been crunching the numbers to see if we can make it work with wildcards etc too.

We have discussed it at length but It is with much sadness and regret that I have to inform you all that the series will not go ahead in 2024.

There has been a trend nationally where the junior participation numbers are way down on previous years and unfortunately we are in the same boat.

This isn't the end but a pause until we can promote it and gather together more riders, we are a small state in terms of racing numbers and we started with basically no riders in previous years before this series was developed, we have achieved a lot together since 2022 producing some great riders so we have proved the series works  and is worth continuing to promote to our up and coming junior racers.

I wish to thank every one of you for sharing my vision in creating this series and i hope you continue to support it in years to come.

We will be working hard through the year to make the SA Junior Cup series bigger and better in 2025.

Thankyou again for all your support and interest in the series.

Kind Regards
Kym Bolto
S.A. Road Race Sports Manager
